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[Translated from Spanish] 

Permanent Mission of Mexico to the United Nations 

ONU01908 

 The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the United Nations presents its compliments to the 

Division for Ocean Affairs and the Law of the Sea in the United Nations Secretariat and has the 

honour to refer to Law of the Sea Bulletin No. 74, published by the Division, in which the 

Secretary-General informed Member States that France had deposited the list of coordinates of 

Clipperton Island. 

 In that regard, after holding internal consultations on the case with the relevant Mexican 

authorities, the Government of Mexico declares that it retains all rights in the zone that may accrue 

to it under international law. 

 The Permanent Mission of Mexico takes this opportunity to convey to the Division for 

Ocean Affairs and the Law of the Sea in the United Nations Secretariat the renewed assurances of 

its highest consideration. 

       New York, 14 May 2012 

Division for Ocean Affairs and the Law of the Sea 

United Nations 

New York 


